Brighton, Mass. April 25, 1973

To: Plenum, Socialist Workers Party Jack Barnes - Nat'l Secretary

Dear Jack:

Due to personal reasons I am unable to attend this Plenum. Therefore, I must write to you requesting that my viewpoint regarding the Call for the coming National Convention of the SWP, be presented to this Plenum. My viewpoint is as follows:

It has been part of the tradition of our movement that in all convention calls, up to the previous convention, a statement explaining that member's vote for resolutions, delegates, etc., must be recorded with the branch in which they were members at the time of the issue of the Convention Call.

I wish to see this qualification restored in the Convention Call for our coming convention.

Comradely,

s/Lawrence P. Trainor Boston Branch - SWP